St. John’s Transportation Commission
Regular Meeting — May 30, 2024

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT

Date submitted: May 23, 2024

1. Community Bus

Delivery of the new Community Bus is expected in a couple of weeks. The old
Community Bus was removed from service this week due to the amount of repairs
required. To bridge the gap, one of the 30-foot Vicinity buses will be used until the new
one is ready for service.

2. Bed Bug Prevention Program

This week there were posts on Facebook resulting in inquiries at the call centre
regarding bed bugs seen on a bus. Public were assured that Metrobus has a Bed Bug
Prevention Program in place where the fleet is thoroughly checked every month for bed
bugs and in between, if necessary. The fleet will be thoroughly checked tomorrow
morning (May 24™") before the buses go into service.



